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July 5, 2011

Members present 	Norman Davenport 
			Stephen McCormick
			Tom Miner
			Allan Smith
			Dave Thompson

Meeting opened 7:30

Unanimous approval of June 7 minutes.

Draft minutes will be sent as single meeting files to Con Com members.  Approved minutes only sent to Town Clerk.

Approved Tom Miner as Clerk for Con Com.

Hearing opened 7:45.  
Jim Gamache present.
Property between 412-430 Mohawk Trail Road, determination of applicability of possible right of way through Jehovahs Witness property.  Site visit earlier in the evening.  Property lines and potential right-of-way pointed out by Dale Putnam who happened to be on site.  The stream is a perennial or an intermittent stream with steep banks.  Discussion of how this would be protected either 100’ if perennial, or to top of bank if intermittent.  Since exact location of possible right of way is not currently available, meeting was continued at 8:18.  

Hearing opened 8:20.  Applicant Eric Colbeck, 3 Bardwell Ferry.  Applicant not able to attend.  

Check received.  Project is a shed/workroom to be built on concrete piers and regrade around old barn foundation.  It is more than 150’ from intermittent stream.  Negative determination, area not subject to protection.  

Hearing closed 8:30.

We received a letter from Davenport Smith, requesting that we inform her if any of our actions affect her property, particularly with regard to dam that she owns.  We considered that this would occur through the normal abutter notification process.  

Received letter from Joe Judd stating that Jim Gamache will develop a “how to” on negotiating permitting within the town of Shelburne.  

Meeting adjourned 9:00.
